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Kumbaya.... 
In past newsletters, we have focused primarily on 
the infrastructure of the Caracol Peninsula.  The 
electrical, water, roads and sewer.  These things are 
important, but they are only part of what makes the 
Caracol a community.  The residents, their homes, 
cars and the workers that keep everything running 
on the hill, are crucial components also.  The 
installation of the new Adoquin on much of the 
Caracol roads has given many residents the 
incentive to get out and walk.  The smooth roads 
encourage people to move about and meet their 
neighbors.  For the first time in many years, we see 
groups of people walking the hill and interacting 

with each other.  Familiarity with our community 
makes us mindful of activities taking place on the hill. We notice construction projects that are 
underway.  We are aware of residents who are here and those who have gone north. We are conscious 
of the cars and people we see daily.   Belonging to a community provides context to what is, and is not 
out of place. This commonality of our surroundings allows us to look out for each other, increasing 
everyones safety and security on the hill. Don’t hesitate to call the Police (Policía Municipal)—
Comisaría de San Carlos—226-1400 if  something looks out of place.  Its your community.  Help 
yourselves and others by sharing time, advice and resources to make the Caracol the prominent San 
Carlos neighborhood.  

September marks the beginning of the return of many residents to the hill.  We hope to have a 
traditional welcome back gathering ( as well as a Soggy peso “meet up”) for all of the residents in the 
coming months. More on that in the next newsletter. 

 Watch caracolassn.com web site for additional information.
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